
UNICEF BAZAAR FOR THE 
INTERNATIONAL YEAR OF THE CHILD 

On 31 October 1977 the United Nations 
Meditation Group held a Bazaar at U. N. New York 
Headquarters in honour of the lnternational Year 
of the Child. Meditation Group Director} Sri 
Chinmoy} offered a silent meditation for the 
success of the l . Y. C,} which has been declared for 
1979. Dr. Aldaba-Lim} Assistant Secretary­
General} who has been recently appointed Sp ecia( 
Representative for the l. Y. C,} then spoke and cut 
the ribbon to open the Bazaar. Mem bers of the 
Meditation Group sang Sri Chinmoy's song 
dedicated to UNICEF} which has been requested 
by the General Assembly to act as the co-ordinating 
agency f or the actiuities of the l . Y. C. 

Dr. Lim 's talk fo llows: 

Dr. Estefania Aldaba-L im} A ssistant Secretary­
General and Special Representatz"ve for the ¡nter­
national Year of the Child : Sri Chinmoy, my dear 
friends in the United Nations and members of the 
United Nations Meditation Group, good moming. 
1 am not going to speak very long. 1 just want to 
say how greatIy 1 appreciate this invitation to join 
you on this very important occasion to raise funds 
for child ren of the world, especiaIIy children of the 
qeveloping world, for which UNICEF, as you aH 
know perhaps better than 1 do, has worked for all 
these years. 

1 know of what 1 speak for 1 have seen UNICEF 
in action in the little vilIages in the Philippines and 
many other parts of Asia. For there the cents and 
the doIlars which you contribute from these kinds 
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Sri Chinmoy opens the programme with a minute of 
silence, in the tradition of many International 
Children's Day celebrations around the world where 
the children themselves join in silent prayer or 
meditation (photo by Lloyd Hart) . 
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of things that you have held throughout the years 
have gone to feeding children , not just ten, twen ty 
or fifty, but hundreds of child ren , sometimes 
thousands of children , who probably would never 
have been able to receive food from their own 
families. Often their own parents cannot afford to 
give them even a gla'ss of milk for aH their lives, 
their poverty is so great . 

And so therefore this occasion takes on greater 
significance for several reasons. First, you are doing 
it in honour of the International Year of the Child , 
a declaration of the United Nations which will 
make 1979 the Year of the Child. And it is hoped 
that you and 1 from now on will continue to join 
hands, not only today, but in the years to come, in 
the next few years and thereafter, to make a better 
world for children not only in the poor countries 
but even in the rich countries. For the Inter­
national Year of the Child is not only for the poor 
but as weH for the rich countries of the world, for 
aH the children of the world, to m ake everyone 
aware-rich parents and poor parents alike-of the 
special needs of children wherever they are, to 
maximize their development - psychological , 
emotional, cultural, moral and social development. 

Therefore, on behalf of my coHeagues in the 
UNICEF Secretariat here' as weH as in the 
Secretariat of Geneva , 1 would like to say that the 
International Year of the Child is aH gratitude to 
you for participating in today's fundraising. We 
shaH ever be grateful to you and we hope that this 
is not the last time that you will be concerned for 
children - that your concern is not only for this 
month, not only in this year, but in the years to 
come. Thank you very, very mucho 
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Dr. Lim cuts the ribbon and gradously offers the 
decoration to Sri Chinmoy (photos by Lloyd Hart). 
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Sri Chinmoy thanks Dr. Lim for her illumining 
talk) offering her a bouquet of flo wers (Photo by 
Lloyd Hart) . 

Dr. Lim comments on a particular painting by Sri 
Chinmoy which was part of the one-man exhibit set 
up especially for the Bazaar. "There ú a nice use of 
colour and lineo 1 see an interlinking that binds 
peoPle working for one cause- both for the poor 
child and for the rich child." (Photo by Lloyd 
Hart) 
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Mr. Henry Labouisse) Executive Director of 
UNJCEF) at the Bazaar (photo by Jan Prior) . 
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(Photo by UNICEF: Ruby Mera) 
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(photo by Lloyd Hart) 
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(Photo by UNICEF: Ruby Mera) 
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